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Hello to you all,

Welcome to the Winter 2010 Newsletter. As well as the usual updates there is a new feature; ‘News from the Committee’, a chance for you to read about some of the things we discuss at committee whilst tucking into Ange’s lovely home-made cakes!   

I am keen for you all to contribute to the Newsletter so if you have any items you would like to submit for inclusion in future newsletters please e-mail them to me at Reevefamily4@talktalk.net and I will endeavour to include them.  Thank you.  David Reeve.

Treasure Island

As you know Treasure Island was performed in November to the largest audience we have had in a number of years. The unofficial head count came out at 238 though ticket sales came out at 226.  The difference, I think, is down to the front of house crew being included in the first number. It was great to see so many families with a load of excited kids before, during and after the performances.  A number of them even wanted autographs from the actors!  We also had two stunning reviews and personal congratulations from the playwright, Ken Ludwig.

The final accounts show a healthy profit of £137.34, which is excellent considering the Corn Exchange is an expensive venue 
It was, of course, a lot of hard work and huge thanks must go to Anne Reeve for her vision and skill as director; the stage, light and sound crew and front of house and of course to the actors, who pulled off stunning performances and seemed to have really enjoyed the experience from the first rehearsal to the last performance.  A pat on the back for the production manager as well I think, he worked quite hard!!
Spring production: Out of Focus
As you will know rehearsals are now underway with Out of Focus, written by Peter Gordon and being directed by Trevor Williams.  It is a very funny farce which means the actors have to concentrate really hard not to fall around laughing too much!

Performances are at the Parish Centre Culliford Road on Wednesday 24th, Friday 26th and Saturday 27th March. So make sure you buy your ticket and tell all your friends to come. Trevor has asked me to be Production Manager and if anyone who is not involved and are interested in helping Front of House then please email me.  I already have one volunteer to do the three nights so I could do with two more volunteers who can do the three nights as well.  Any raffle prizes would be gratefully received.
Also I will be looking for people to distribute posters to local shops that you frequent.  If anybody can do this send me an email and I will arrange for some poster to get to you in due course. 

Social Events
The Committee have decided that we need to do some more social events, so I have arranged two evenings coming up in the next couple of months that I hope you can make.
Skittle Night 

There will be a skittle evening at the Colliton Club on Saturday 20th March starting at 7:30pm.  This will be a chance for us all to unwind before Out of Focus.  The cost will be £4 a head to include a basket meal.  I will need to have numbers in advance so I will be emailing you all very soon.  Please come along (you don’t even need to throw a skittle if you don’t want!!).  But who is going to try and do a Dorset Flopper!!
Quiz Night

Following the success of Treasure Island Quiz Night there will be a General Knowledge Quiz on Saturday 10 April at Starbucks.  We will need to start the quiz at 6:30pm so that the Starbucks staff can clear up.  The plan is then to head for the Colliton Club for those who want to have a drink and a chat.

There will be free brewed coffee plus specialist coffee and cakes for sale.  Tickets at £3 a head.  I will be looking for teams of 4 to 6 and Weymouth Drama Club want to bring a team along as well.  I will email everyone when tickets are available so put the date in your diary and start working on your teams!
Weymouth Drama Club Quiz Night
Last week Weymouth Drama Club invited Dorchester Drama to a quiz night.  An intrepid team of David, Anne and Jonathan Reeve, Peter Wheeler, Lee Stroud and Tina Rutherford took part. They pulled themselves from 5th place after round 1 to win!  Here is the winner’s photo with the prize, yes, it is a giraffe called Howard!  We are hoping to continue running quiz nights with Weymouth and it has been suggested that the giraffe will become the trophy!!!
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 Dorchester Drama Queens with Prize
News from the Committee
The committee meets once a month to discuss the running of Dorchester Drama, approve all society activities; be fully involved in the selection of plays and directors and  to support the director. The director of the current play attends committee meetings as well.  So at the moment Trevor is attending and once Out of Focus is completed the next director, Steve Twinn, will be invited onto the committee.  
We spend a fair amount of committee time discussing the current play as well as the future programme.  At the moment we are deciding on what will be the autumn production.  We have short listed it down to two; Ann Ottoway has asked to do Terry Pratchett’s ‘Guards Guards’ and Anne Reeve has asked to do ‘A Christmas Carol’.  Our decision will be announced soon.
We also had a debrief discussion about Treasure Island looking at the improved publicity including more press and radio  and a publicity day in Dorchester that including play extracts and leafleting.  We also discussed the fund raising including the quiz night, as well of the getting five local firms to sponsor the programme.
Help Needed!
If you know or use a local business why not ask if they are prepared to sponsor a Dorchester Drama Programme for £25 to include an advert.  I got 5 firms who have agreed to do it again next autumn as well.  If you have any ideas then let me know.  It would be great if we could get another 6 to 8 firms so we can cover the programmes for all three of our productions. 
See you at the Skittles night and at Out of Focus.

David Reeve
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